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Meeting Minutes October 6, 2020 

 

 
1.1 Officers and Directors:  
 

Officer/Director Title Present Absent Activity Expiration Date 

Hiller, Greg Pres.  X  12/31/ 

Sweet, Jim      VP  X   12/31/ 

Kunzer, Jeff Treas. X  Clays 12/31/ 

Davis, Don Sec. X    

     12/31/ 

Benedict, Steve Dir  X Membership 12/31/ 

 Dir   Adult Ed& 
Training 

12/31/ 

Benton, Rick Dir  X Rifle Range 12/31/ 

 Dir    12/31/ 

 Dir   Youth 
Activities 

12/31/ 

        

 
 
1.2  Other Members Present:   Bill Haley, Bill Jolliff, Don Smith, Bob Crombach, Dave Waddell  
Russ Darron, Paul Lowans, Jim Nickles, Greg Palis, Paul Bonino. 
  

2.0 Meeting Minutes: 
Meeting called to order by Jeff Kunzer at 7:03 PM. 
 

2.1 Reading and Approval of Minutes:  

 

Don Davis read the minutes for the September  meeting.               Approved. 

                                                               

2.2 Reports of Officers, Boards and Standing Committees: 

 

Jeff Kunzer read the Treasurer’s report for September.          Approved. 

 

Jeff reported 589 members.   

 

http://www.williamsongunclub.org/


 

3.0 New Business: 

 

3.1  Jeff talked to Black Hawk about the target holder they will make.  It appears that they 

will be the only ones to use them.  At this time a sample has not been submitted to the club 

for approval.   

 

3.2  Thanks to Eric Giebner, Tom Ingersoll, Phil Holgado who donated the nice mats on the 

25 yard range. 

 

3.3  Greg Hiller installed a solar charger in back with lights.  This will greatly increase safety 

when back there at night. 

 

3.4  The Hunters Tour is on November 7 & 8.  Jeff discussed details of the shoot. 

 

3.5  A question was asked regarding the outcome of the issue involving someone shooting on 

the range while the horn was blowing.  It apparently was a misunderstanding. 

 

3.6  Jeff expressed concerns regarding bullets hitting the concrete structures again. 

 

3.7   Jeff passed around some information regarding a different type of mower that he plans 

to purchase next year that will fit on the tractor.   This will be more efficient than the old 

mower.  Cost to the club will be about  $4600.00.  The sickle bar and bush hog will be sold 

or traded in.  This was received well by the membership. 

 

3.8  Don Smith had some information from the Federation detailing a youth pheasant hunt at 

Montezuma Audoban.  He also discussed the possibility of an extra week of deer season.  

There was a good deal of discussion.   

 

3.9  New members: Dan Nickles and Paul Bonino were welcomed by the club. 

 

3.10  Don Davis announced his resignation as club secretary effective the end of December 

2020.    

 

Jeff Kunzer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 PM.   Motion approved. 


